



# Coordinated Entry Committee Regular Meeting Minutes

## Date/Time

June 26, 2025; 10:00 AM – 11:00 AM PST

## Roll Call

| Name               | Present                  |
|--------------------|--------------------------|
| Devin Konick-Seese | Proxy – Cherry-Ann Mijia |
| Noah Fay           | P                        |
| Eddy Matlock-Mahon | P                        |
| Martha Lindner     | P                        |
| Porscha Anderson   | P                        |
| Patricia Sam       | P                        |
| Elliot Hart        | P                        |
| Kelsey Beckmeyer   | P                        |
| Zsa Zsa Floyd      | P                        |
| Sherry Tillman     | P                        |
| Finn Rogers        | P                        |
| Mustafa Mohammed   | P                        |

- Roll Call – 12 members present – 0 members absent
- Quorum is Y

## Land Acknowledgement & Theory of Change

- **Land Acknowledgement:** The King County Continuum of Care Board acknowledges that we work on the unseated traditional lands of the Coast Salish peoples, especially the first peoples of Seattle, the Duwamish people. The original stewards of the land, past and present. We honor with gratitude the land itself and the Duwamish tribe. This acknowledgement only becomes meaningful when combined with accountable relationships and informed action and is the first step in honoring the land that we today sit on and their peoples.
- **Theory of Change** – If we create a homelessness response system that centers people who have lived experience of homelessness, then we will be able to meet needs and eliminate inequities, in order to end homelessness for all.



# Coordinated Entry Committee Regular Meeting Minutes

## Minutes Review

- Motion: Approve May's Meeting Minutes – Kelsey Beckmeyer
- 2<sup>nd</sup> – Eddy Matlock-Mahon
- Vote: Approved via voice vote

## Meeting Topic: Vulnerability Assessment Tools and Potential PSH pilots – Tom Regan

- Seattle/King County Coordinated Entry has not used VI-SPDAT for prioritization since October 2020
- VI-SPDAT: invasive questions, perpetuates racial inequity
- COVID Prioritization: medical administrative data to prioritize based on risk factors for COVID-19, in partnership with SKC Public Health and others
- April 2023: self-reported length of current episode > survivors fleeing or attempting to flee > unsheltered

**Discussion** - Tom suggested creating a focus group to continue this conversation.

We're exploring whether there's a group interested in partnering with me and the KCRHA team to further develop the ideas shared today. This would include diving deeper into key considerations such as privacy, inclusion of unsheltered populations, and evaluating potential tools, processes, and systems.

The intention is to bring these discussions back for further review at the July meeting. As a group, we can assess our progress and determine how to move forward from there.

## Decision

The group agreed to form a focus group to support the Coordinated Entry team at KCRHA in continuing to develop a potential assessment tool pilot project, with a particular focus on Permanent Supportive Housing (PSH).

The focus group will bring updates to the committee next month—either to present a proposal and gather feedback or to determine readiness for implementation.

**Volunteers for Focus Group** - Finn, Noah, Porscha, Eddy, Sherry, & Martha

## Meeting Topic: Emergent Needs Case Conferencing Space – Jeff Simms

- Commenced in late 2022 with Partnership for Zero initiative
- Operations continue to date
- Mobility transfers from PFZ rapid re-housing



## Coordinated Entry Committee Regular Meeting Minutes

- Individuals from downtown catchment area
- Navigation Center closure
- Minimal recent usage
- KCRHA recommends making nominations during relevant population-based case conference window

### Question to the Committee

How do we make sure, as a system we are approaching, that with the urgency it requires to make sure that we're not further traumatizing and harming individuals.

So, we would like to get feedback from this group and ideally get the endorsement of moving forward with using that space in a time limited way.

- Motion: Approve an emergent needs case conference space - Zsa Zsa Floyd
- 2<sup>nd</sup> Sherry Tillman
- Vote: Approved via voice vote

### Co-Chair Vote

- Nomination: Martha Lindner nominated Zsa Zsa Floyd for the CEC Co-Chair position
- 2<sup>nd</sup> – Eddy Matlock-Mahon
- Vote: 11 Members voted to approve the nomination for Zsa Zsa Floyd

| Name               | Present                    |
|--------------------|----------------------------|
| Devin Konick-Seese | Proxy – Cherry-Ann Mijia Y |
| Noah Fay           | Y                          |
| Eddy Matlock-Mahon | Y                          |
| Martha Lindner     | Y                          |
| Porscha Anderson   | Y                          |
| Patricia Sam       | Y                          |
| Elliot Hart        | Y                          |
| Kelsey Beckmeyer   | Y                          |
| Zsa Zsa Floyd      |                            |
| Sherry Tillman     | Y                          |
| Finn Rogers        | Y                          |
| Mustafa Mohammed   | Y                          |

### Next Steps & Adjourn

- **Next meeting: July 31, 2025; 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM**